Administrators of Rural Urban Public Libraries of Ontario

Friday, June 2nd, 2017
Region of Waterloo, Curatorial Centre
Present:  
Bessie Sullivan, Haliburton (Acting Chair)

Lisa Miettinen, Oxford (Acting Secretary)

Kelly Bernstein, Waterloo

Brian Masschaele, Elgin
Gayle Hall, Simcoe

David Harvie, Kawartha Lakes

Lindsay Brock, Middlesex

Chanda Gilpin, Wellington

Tania Sharpe, Chatham-Kent
Laura Carter, Kingston Frontenac (arrived at 10:55)

1. Welcome and call to order

Bessie called the meeting to order at 10:30 am.  
2. Approval of the agenda

Bessie asked that the PLSA Jury be added to the agenda as item number 5.2.

Moved by David / Seconded by Tania that the agenda be approved as amended – CARRIED.

3. Approval of the minutes of March 3, 2017  
Moved by Kelly / Seconded by David that the minutes be approved as presented - CARRIED.

4. Business arising from the Minutes:
4.1       Deferred pending Laura’s arrival
5.          New Business

5.2   PLSA Jury

As two or more members have expressed a willingness to sit on the Jury, Bessie will contact the member who has not previously sat on the PLSA Jury, Catherine Coles, to determine her level of interest. It was agreed that if interested, the member who had not served should be given the opportunity.
5.1 Ministry Roundtable discussions
Laura and Bessie attended the first two Ministry Roundtables: the first, on Leadership and Innovation/Community Hubs; the second, Standards and Performance Measurement. The overall value of the meetings was unclear, but both felt it had been important to have ARUPLO representation there.   
Discussion of community hubs did not shed light on concerns such as the nature of partnership and what tangible/financial benefits the library might realize.  The focus appears to be on schools, health and social services, and this was evident during the recent Community Hubs Summit, as well.
There were numerous concerns expressed about whether these consultations are leading towards changes to the PLOG, including tying the PLOG to the achievement of standards/accreditation.  It was felt to be important to fight for equalization, the founding principle of the PLOG.

4.1   Interest accelerator account

Laura has contacted National Bank about moving funds from the investment account to a higher yield account, but there is no progress to report at this time.

6. 
Reports

6.1 ARUPLO Training Committee 
Lindsay reviewed the draft agenda, and commended Brandon on the excellent job he has done.  She welcomed comments and suggestions.

The Committee will explore options for the Wednesday night social – including reserving the Starlight Lounge, or renting a meeting/party room.

6.2 ARUPLO Guidelines Committee 
Discussion took place around the Branch Space Guidelines spreadsheets prepared by Beth Ross, circulated in advance of the meeting.   

Several comments and suggestions will be passed along to Beth:

· Need for increased, flexible program space 
· Consider combining user seating and public computer spaces, to allow for flexibility in use of space, such as replacing workstations with Chromebooks, reducing number of PACs, increasing study space. Alternatively, add a note that these spaces are interchangeable based on needs
· Remove population served from category headings, instead include population served as an additional guideline/attribute

· Consider adding a paragraph describing the scope of each category, based on the roles that branch category serves.

Beth will be asked to supply a draft document during the summer in order that the membership can have time to review it and vote on it at the September meeting.
6.3 Treasurer's Report
Laura reviewed the 2017 Statement of Operations as previously circulated.
Moved by Laura / Seconded by Tania that the 2017 Budget be approved as presented – CARRIED.
Moved by Laura / Seconded by Kelly that the Treasurer’s Report be approved as presented – CARRIED.

There was discussion on ways to use the Investment funds. Having a booth at the ROMA Conference was discussed. A banner or backdrop could be designed. Brian agreed to investigate this further, and the matter will be placed on the agenda for the September meeting.  

6.4 Ontario Public Library Guidelines  
Kelly is now the ARUPLO representative on the Guidelines Council, and reported that she will participate in the June teleconference.
A break was taken to allow for members to tour the Curatorial Centre, after which the meeting reconvened.

7.  Members’ News/Roundtable
8.  Next meeting date – Wednesday, September 20, 2017 at Nottawasaga Inn Resort.
9.  Adjournment
Adjournment- Moved by Brian that the meeting be adjourned at 2:55 pm.
